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From: Mollie Fitzpatrick
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: ACS Data
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 4:20:43 PM


Please do not remove the "number of times married" question from the American
Community Survey. That data is a critical component of studies on family
demography and would be a serious loss to field. 


Kind regards, 
Mollie Fitzpatrick
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From: Kelly Muellman
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: ACS Marraige Question
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 5:22:24 PM


Dear Dr. Brian Harris-Kojetin,
 
I am writing in support of retaining the marriage question that asks the "number of
times married" within the American Community Survey. I utlilize ACS data weekly if
not daily in my professional work in the areas of planning and public health. While it
may not be obvious, data on number of time married is an important aspect of
public health work, as it relates to family health, wellfare and stability that can
affect personal physical and mental health.
 
A recent working paper by Sheela Kennedy and myself demonstrated that the ACS is
the only reliable source currently available for national divorce statistics. Without the
number of times married, however, the divorce data will be badly compromised; for
example, it will be impossible to construct a life table for first marriages, or to
estimate the percentage of people who have ever divorced.
 
Please retain the marriage question that asks the "number of times married" within
the ACS.
 
Sincerely,
 
Kelly Muellman
Minneapolis, MN
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From: Joan Maya Mazelis
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: ACS marriage question
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 6:08:31 PM


Please don't drop the marriage question! We need information on this
vital statistic.


--
Joan Maya Mazelis, Ph.D.
Assistant Professor of Sociology
Department of Sociology, Anthropology and Criminal Justice
Rutgers University
405-07 Cooper Street, Room 205
Camden, NJ 08102


856-225-6468
mazelis@camden.rutgers.edu
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From: Salvatore
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: ACS to Drop Marriage Question - Please Don"t.
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 10:11:48 AM


Dr. Brian Harris-Kojetin:
 
A U.S. government employed population scientist representing only my own scientific opinion, I write to you after
hearing that the U.S. Census Bureau is planning to drop the question on "number of times married" from the American
Community Survey. For those who study family demography, this change would be a major loss: The times married
question is not only vital for understanding blended families, it is also necessary for basic studies of nuptiality and
marital instability.
 
Therefore, I sincerely urge you to consider that this change would significantly harm the nation's statistical
infrastructure, make fact based social science harder, and play into forces preferring iron age myths over
the facts and realities revealed by science and data.  A recent working paper by Sheela Kennedy and Dr. Ruggles
demonstrated that the ACS is the only reliable source currently available for national divorce statistics. Without the
number of times married, however, the divorce data will be badly compromised; for example, it will be impossible to
construct a life table for first marriages, or to estimate the percentage of people who have ever divorced.
 
If marriage is  a social institution of supposed value having federal, state and local privileges, perhaps it might
be right to think that dropping this question stands in contrast with the Federal Government's disbursement of
over 1,900 State benefits of marriage:  Continuing to know as much as we can about this shifting social
institution [marriage] is important for social research and social planning.  
 
The news of this plan appears in the Federal Register in a single sentence at the end of an otherwise harmless notice of
request for comments. Please do whatever you can to assure that such vital questions are added not removed to the 
ACS. Please resist the forces that would remove data from society so that personal and group ignorance based in iron
age dogmas cannot reign. 
 
Thank you for your careful consideration, whatever your ultimate decision may be.
 
Sincerely,
 
Salvatore Labaro
 
 


-----Forwarded by Salvatore Labaro/POP/HQ/BOC on 05/07/2013 09:45AM -----
To: Salvatore
From: IPUMS Project 
Sent by: "IPUMS Project" 
Date: 05/06/2013 11:31AM
Subject: [MARKETING]ACS to Drop Marriage Question - Comments Needed by May 16!


Minnesota Population Center: Home of the IPUMS Is this email not displaying correctly? View it in your browser.


Dear IPUMS User,
 
I am writing to alert you that the Census Bureau is planning to drop the question on "number of times
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married" from the American Community Survey. For those of us who study family demography, this
change would be a major loss. The times married question is not only vital for understanding blended
families, it is also necessary for basic studies of nuptiality and marital instability.  A recent working
paper by Sheela Kennedy and myself demonstrated that the ACS is the only reliable source currently
available for national divorce statistics. Without the number of times married, however, the divorce data
will be badly compromised; for example, it will be impossible to construct a life table for first marriages,
or to estimate the percentage of people who have ever divorced.
 
The news of this plan appears in the Federal Register in a single sentence at the end of an otherwise
harmless notice of request for comments. If you believe as I do that this change would significantly harm
the nation's statistical infrastructure, you should make your feelings known to the responsible OMB desk
officer, Dr. Brian Harris-Kojetin. He can be reached at (202) 395-7245 or by email at
bharrisk@omb.eop.gov. The deadline for comments is May 16.
 
Thank you,
 
Steven Ruggles
Regents Professor
Director, Minnesota Population Center


Minnesota Population Center | University of Minnesota


Copyright © 2011 University of Minnesota, All rights reserved.


Our mailing address is: 
Minnesota Population Center
225 19th Ave South
Minneapolis, MN 55455 
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From: Timothy Cuff
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Cc: ruggles@umn.edu
Subject: ACS to drop How Many Times Married question
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 8:15:48 AM


Dear Dr. Harris-Kojetin


I am writing in support of maintaining the "How Many Times Married Question"
the ACS survey.  While this is not my own field of study, demographers and historians,
and policy makers find this data important in assessing long term changes in individual
and family behavior.


I urge you to retain this question in your survey.
Respectfully,


Timothy Cuff, PhD
Associate Professor of History
Westminster College
319 S. Market Street
New Wilmington, PA 16172-0001
Phone:  724.946.6152
Fax:      724.946.7256
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From: Carol Ann MacGregor
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: American Community Survey- # of Times Married
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 12:13:56 PM


Dear Dr. Harris-Kojetin,


I recently read of plans to drop a question about the number of times married from the American 
Community Survey (http://bit.ly/10CDD02). As a sociologist who occasionally works on questions related to 
family demography I am deeply concerned by this prospective change. 


I would like to encourage your office to not implement this prospective change or to at least provide more 
information about why the change is warranted.


Sincerely,
Carol Ann MacGregor
-- 
Dr. Carol Ann MacGregor
Assistant Professor of Sociology
Loyola University New Orleans
6363 St. Charles Ave.
Box 30
New Orleans, LA 70118
(609) 240-7127
http://www.carolannmacgregor.com
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From: Kouri, Brittany A. (UMSL-Student)
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: Census Question on the Number of Times Married
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 4:04:20 PM


To whom it may concern:


I am writing to protest the omission of the number of times married question from future censuses.
I am currently a student at the University of Missouri-St. Louis and have used IPUMS data on marriage
quite frequently. I believe that it is a statistically significant variable and that future research would
suffer if it were no longer included in the census data. Please reconsider the decision to remove it.


Thank you for your consideration,
Brittany Kouri
Economics Dept
University of Missouri- St. Louis
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From: Joann E. Donatiello
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: Comment on Federal Register Notice Regarding ACS
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 10:34:54 AM


Dear Dr. Harris-Kojetin,
 
I am writing with regard Commerce Department’s notice that appeared in the Federal Register on 4/16/13
pertaining to the American Community Survey. Specifically, I am concerned with the following provision: “the
Number of Times Married question will be removed.”  As a Population Research librarian who serves the
demography community,  I am opposed to this change. This question is not only vital for studying blended
families, but also for basic studies of nuptiality and marital instability.  These are important issues for social
science research and society in general.
 
I urge you to retain the “Number of Times Married” question.
 
Thank you,
Joann Donatiello
 
 
*******************
Joann Donatiello
Population Research Librarian
Stokes Library
Princeton University
Wallace Hall
Princeton, NJ 08544
Phone: 609-258-1377
Fax: 609-258-6844
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From: Abe Burnett
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: Comments on Dropping "Number of Times Married"
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 12:53:59 PM


Hi Dr. Harris-Kojetin,


I'm writing as an IPUMS user to request that you do not drop the question "number
of times married" from the American Community Survey. It is an essential question
for the study of marriage over time and I encourage you to keep the question so
that researchers can continue to ferret out valuable insights into what makes
marriages succeed or fail (and other related questions). Please retain "number of
times married" as a question in the American Community Survey.


Thank you.


Regards,


Abraham Burnett
4277 W. Babcock St, Apt 8
Bozeman, MT 59718
(406) 539-2247



mailto:abe.burnett@gmail.com

mailto:Brian_A._Harris-Kojetin@omb.eop.gov






From: Patrick Irish
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Cc: ruggles@umn.edu
Subject: Dear Dr. Harris-Kojetin,
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 2:24:06 PM


Dear Dr. Harris-Kojetin,
 
The "times-married" question is necessary data for studies beyond basic studies of nuptiality and marital
instability.  The ACS is the only reliable source currently available for national divorce statistics. Without the
number of times married, however, studies that rely on this marriage and divorce data will be rendered
incomplete and therefore compromised in the future. For those who might ( as I am) be interested in studying
the changes (over time) of domicile and occupation of specific immigrant/ethnic populations in the
United States with reference to endogamous or exogamous nuptiality, the loss of this data would stop such
ongoing studies, period.
 
I, for what it is worth, ask that the question remain a part of the Census Questionnaire.
 
Sincerely,
 
 
 
 
Patrick Irish
AB History, 2011 (USC)
Dana and David Dornsife College of Letters, Arts and Sciences
Department of French and Italian
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From: ryandmickey@gmail.com on behalf of Ryan Mickey
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: Dropping Times Married Question from ACS
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 2:26:27 PM


Dear Dr. Harris-Kojetin,


This email is to ask you and the Census Bureau to not drop the question on number
of times married from the ACS.  I believe that it is a vital statistic in understanding
marriage and family dynamics.


Thank you for your time.


Sincerely,


Ryan Mickey
PhD Candidate, Georgia State University
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From: Pena,Anita
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: FW: ACS to Drop Marriage Question - Comments Needed by May 16!
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 1:56:51 PM


Dear Dr. Brian Harris-Kojetin,
As an applied microeconomist, I am frustrated to hear that the Census Bureau is considering dropping detailed
marriage questions from the American Community Survey.  These variables are crucial for empirical work for
understanding detailed family structure in the United States in a number of demographic, economic, and sociological
applications.  I am not in support of these changes.  Thank you for recording my response,
Anita Alves Pena
----------------------------------------
Dr. Anita Alves Pena
1771 Campus Delivery
Department of Economics
Colorado State University
Fort Collins, CO 80523-1771
970-491-0821 phone
970-491-2925 fax
http://lamar.colostate.edu/~aalves
 
 
 


From: IPUMS Project [mailto:ipums=umn.edu@mail335.us2.mcsv.net] On Behalf Of IPUMS Project
Sent: Monday, May 06, 2013 9:25 AM
To: Pena,Anita
Subject: ACS to Drop Marriage Question - Comments Needed by May 16!
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Dear IPUMS User,
 
I am writing to alert you that the Census Bureau is planning to drop the question on "number of times
married" from the American Community Survey. For those of us who study family demography, this
change would be a major loss. The times married question is not only vital for understanding blended
families, it is also necessary for basic studies of nuptiality and marital instability.  A recent working
paper by Sheela Kennedy and myself demonstrated that the ACS is the only reliable source currently
available for national divorce statistics. Without the number of times married, however, the divorce data
will be badly compromised; for example, it will be impossible to construct a life table for first marriages,
or to estimate the percentage of people who have ever divorced.
 
The news of this plan appears in the Federal Register in a single sentence at the end of an otherwise
harmless notice of request for comments. If you believe as I do that this change would significantly harm
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the nation's statistical infrastructure, you should make your feelings known to the responsible OMB desk
officer, Dr. Brian Harris-Kojetin. He can be reached at (202) 395-7245 or by email at
bharrisk@omb.eop.gov. The deadline for comments is May 16.
 
Thank you,
 
Steven Ruggles
Regents Professor
Director, Minnesota Population Center


Minnesota Population Center | University of Minnesota


Copyright © 2011 University of Minnesota, All rights reserved.


Our mailing address is: 
Minnesota Population Center
225 19th Ave South
Minneapolis, MN 55455
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From: Henry (Hal) Beresford
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: FW: ACS to Drop Marriage Question - Comments Needed by May 16!
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 8:40:03 PM


Dear Dr. Harris-Kojetin,
 
I received this email from Steven Ruggles, and I wanted to register my support for the “number of times
married” question.  I hope that you will be able to keep it in the ACS.
 
Best,
Hal Beresford
Masters student in Public Policy
Duke University
 


From: IPUMS Project [mailto:ipums=umn.edu@mail335.us2.mcsv.net] On Behalf Of IPUMS Project
Sent: Monday, May 6, 2013 11:25 AM
To: Henry
Subject: ACS to Drop Marriage Question - Comments Needed by May 16!
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Dear IPUMS User,
 
I am writing to alert you that the Census Bureau is planning to drop the question on "number of times
married" from the American Community Survey. For those of us who study family demography, this
change would be a major loss. The times married question is not only vital for understanding blended
families, it is also necessary for basic studies of nuptiality and marital instability.  A recent working
paper by Sheela Kennedy and myself demonstrated that the ACS is the only reliable source currently
available for national divorce statistics. Without the number of times married, however, the divorce data
will be badly compromised; for example, it will be impossible to construct a life table for first marriages,
or to estimate the percentage of people who have ever divorced.
 
The news of this plan appears in the Federal Register in a single sentence at the end of an otherwise
harmless notice of request for comments. If you believe as I do that this change would significantly harm
the nation's statistical infrastructure, you should make your feelings known to the responsible OMB desk
officer, Dr. Brian Harris-Kojetin. He can be reached at (202) 395-7245 or by email at
bharrisk@omb.eop.gov. The deadline for comments is May 16.
 
Thank you,
 
Steven Ruggles
Regents Professor
Director, Minnesota Population Center
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From: Jesse Graff
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: Fwd: ACS to Drop Marriage Question - Comments Needed by May 16!
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 7:08:33 AM


Dr. Brian Harris-Kojetin,


Without obtaining further details, I support the opinion of Mr. Ruggles and I am writing to express my advocacy for the
continued inclusion of the marital data.


Cheers,
Jesse


---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: IPUMS Project <ipums@umn.edu>
Date: Mon, May 6, 2013 at 5:25 PM
Subject: ACS to Drop Marriage Question - Comments Needed by May 16!
To: "Graff, Jesse" <jgraff0@chicagobooth.edu>
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Dear IPUMS User,
 
I am writing to alert you that the Census Bureau is planning to drop the question on "number of times
married" from the American Community Survey. For those of us who study family demography, this
change would be a major loss. The times married question is not only vital for understanding blended
families, it is also necessary for basic studies of nuptiality and marital instability.  A recent working
paper by Sheela Kennedy and myself demonstrated that the ACS is the only reliable source currently
available for national divorce statistics. Without the number of times married, however, the divorce data
will be badly compromised; for example, it will be impossible to construct a life table for first marriages,
or to estimate the percentage of people who have ever divorced.
 
The news of this plan appears in the Federal Register in a single sentence at the end of an otherwise
harmless notice of request for comments. If you believe as I do that this change would significantly harm
the nation's statistical infrastructure, you should make your feelings known to the responsible OMB desk
officer, Dr. Brian Harris-Kojetin. He can be reached at (202) 395-7245 or by email at
bharrisk@omb.eop.gov. The deadline for comments is May 16.
 
Thank you,
 
Steven Ruggles
Regents Professor
Director, Minnesota Population Center


Minnesota Population Center | University of Minnesota


Copyright © 2011 University of Minnesota, All rights reserved.  
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From: Benjamin Galick
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: Fwd: ACS to Drop Marriage Question - Comments Needed by May 16!
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 2:01:47 PM


Dear Dr. Harris-Kojetin,


This is a quick note to express my concern with the Census' plan to drop the "number
of times married" question from the ACS.  I strongly oppose this plan as it would
severely and negatively impact the quality of marriage-related research in the U.S.  Not
only will it impact my future career as a economist who studies family dynamics, it will
also severely inhibit attempts to understand how and why family dynamics change over
time.  


Please do not remove this question.


Thank you,


Benjamin Galick
3rd year PhD student
Harris School of Public Policy Studies
The University of Chicago


---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: IPUMS Project <ipums@umn.edu>
Date: Mon, May 6, 2013 at 10:25 AM
Subject: ACS to Drop Marriage Question - Comments Needed by May 16!
To: Benjamin <bgalick@uchicago.edu>


Minnesota Population Center: Home of the IPUMS Is this email not displaying correctly? View it in your browser.


IPUMS


Dear IPUMS User,
 
I am writing to alert you that the Census Bureau is planning to drop the question on "number of times
married" from the American Community Survey. For those of us who study family demography, this
change would be a major loss. The times married question is not only vital for understanding blended
families, it is also necessary for basic studies of nuptiality and marital instability.  A recent working
paper by Sheela Kennedy and myself demonstrated that the ACS is the only reliable source currently
available for national divorce statistics. Without the number of times married, however, the divorce data
will be badly compromised; for example, it will be impossible to construct a life table for first marriages,
or to estimate the percentage of people who have ever divorced.
 
The news of this plan appears in the Federal Register in a single sentence at the end of an otherwise
harmless notice of request for comments. If you believe as I do that this change would significantly harm
the nation's statistical infrastructure, you should make your feelings known to the responsible OMB desk



mailto:bgalick@uchicago.edu

mailto:Brian_A._Harris-Kojetin@omb.eop.gov

mailto:ipums@umn.edu

mailto:bgalick@uchicago.edu

http://ipums.us4.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=775cbf39c77535e784cdfd6f9&id=8d64e5cfd2&e=c8a49e3bf1

http://ipums.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=775cbf39c77535e784cdfd6f9&id=6499851235&e=c8a49e3bf1

http://ipums.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=775cbf39c77535e784cdfd6f9&id=6499851235&e=c8a49e3bf1

http://ipums.us4.list-manage2.com/track/click?u=775cbf39c77535e784cdfd6f9&id=dbe0ef19a8&e=c8a49e3bf1





officer, Dr. Brian Harris-Kojetin. He can be reached at (202) 395-7245 or by email at
bharrisk@omb.eop.gov. The deadline for comments is May 16.
 
Thank you,
 
Steven Ruggles
Regents Professor
Director, Minnesota Population Center


Minnesota Population Center | University of Minnesota


Copyright © 2011 University of Minnesota, All rights reserved.
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From: Sarah Schlabach
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: Fwd: FW: ACS to Drop Marriage Question - Comments Needed by May 16!
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 10:18:03 PM


Dr. Brian Harris-Kojetin,


My name is Sarah Schlabach and I am currently a PhD candidate at UCLA. My focus
is on family demography and my current work examines the growing multiracial
family population in the United States. The inclusion of questions regarding marriage
history are not only vital to my work but are necessary to the work of many of my
social science peers. I believe, dropping any question on marriage would hinder our
study of the American population.


Thank you for your time and consideration,


Sarah 


 


From: IPUMS Project [mailto:ipums=umn.edu@mail123.us4.mcsv.net] On Behalf Of IPUMS Project
Sent: Monday, May 06, 2013 8:31 AM
To: Judith A. Seltzer
Subject: ACS to Drop Marriage Question - Comments Needed by May 16!


 


Minnesota Population Center: Home of the IPUMS Is this email not displaying correctly? View it in your browser.


 


IPUMS


 


Dear IPUMS User,


 


I am writing to alert you that the Census Bureau is planning to drop the question on "number of times
married" from the American Community Survey. For those of us who study family demography, this
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change would be a major loss. The times married question is not only vital for understanding blended
families, it is also necessary for basic studies of nuptiality and marital instability.  A recent working
paper by Sheela Kennedy and myself demonstrated that the ACS is the only reliable source currently
available for national divorce statistics. Without the number of times married, however, the divorce data
will be badly compromised; for example, it will be impossible to construct a life table for first marriages,
or to estimate the percentage of people who have ever divorced.


 


The news of this plan appears in the Federal Register in a single sentence at the end of an otherwise
harmless notice of request for comments. If you believe as I do that this change would significantly harm
the nation's statistical infrastructure, you should make your feelings known to the responsible OMB desk
officer, Dr. Brian Harris-Kojetin. He can be reached at (202) 395-7245 or by email at
bharrisk@omb.eop.gov. The deadline for comments is May 16.


 


Thank you,


 


Steven Ruggles
Regents Professor
Director, Minnesota Population Center


Minnesota Population Center | University of Minnesota


Copyright © 2011 University of Minnesota, All rights reserved.
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From: Emily Collins
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: Marriage questions in ACS
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 11:53:18 AM


Dear Dr. Harris-Kojetin,


I was recently informed that the Census Bureau is planning to drop the question
about how many times the respondent has been married from its ACS survey. As a
graduate student studying economic demography, I would like to register my strong
objection to removing this question. The ACS is one of the prime data sets available
for studying trends in family economics, and without the marriage question it will
become much more difficult to study the economic impacts of marital instability and
divorce in the United States. These are questions with answers that are important to
policy-makers across government. It would be a tragedy to eliminate this vital
source of information, particularly since the question is so very short.


Sincerely,


Emily Collins
Ph.D. Candidate
University of Michigan, Economics
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From: cranney.stephen@gmail.com on behalf of Stephen Cranney
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: Number of times married question
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 12:43:25 PM


Hi Dr. Brian Harris-Kojetin, I'm writing to protest the cutting of the "number of
times married" question from the ACS. I believe that this question is vital to
understanding the phenomena of marital instability in the United States, and that
omitting it would be a significant loss for the literature on the subject. 


Best, 


Stephen 


-- 
Stephen Cranney


PhD Student
Graduate Group in Demography
University of Pennsylvania
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From: Lee Hachadoorian
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: Please Don"t Drop ACS Marriage Question
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 4:49:25 PM


Mr. Harris-Kojetin,


A recent Federal Register announcement indicated that ACS 2014 will drop
the Number of Times Married Question. I urge the Census Bureau to
reconsider this decision. As a population geographer, I rely on the ACS
for research related to residential mobility and household structure. In
particular, divorce rates are known to differ depending on how many
times a person has been married. No other consistent, longitudinal
dataset is comparable in its coverage and reliability.


Regards,
--Lee Hachadoorian


--
Lee Hachadoorian
Asst Professor of Geography, Dartmouth College
http://freecity.commons.gc.cuny.edu
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From: Tamara Trafton
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: Please don"t drop the "Number of times Married" question from the ACS
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 8:35:18 PM


Dear Dr. Harris-Kojetin,
 
I am writing to express concern about the potential loss of the “Number of times Married”
question on the American Community Survey.  Although I am currently teaching at a
Canadian institution, I am an American and an academic, and I urge you to keep the
question on the survey.  It’s removal would seriously impact demographic research and the
resulting policy that stems from it. 
 
Thank you for considering this and the requests of many others,
Tamara
 
-----
Tamara Lynn Trafton, PhD
Professor of Economics
Division of Social Sciences


Quest University Canada
(604)898-8000
www.questu.ca
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From: Frank Lenk
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Cc: Peter Eaton; Douglas Bowles
Subject: Please retain the number of times married question
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 12:28:29 PM


We are investigating the importance of family structure on income and poverty using an 
econometric model, and this is one of the few questions in the ACS that allows us to 
construct some historical data on the person being surveyed. Family instability may play a 
significant role in the capacity of individuals to spend time improving skills and 
employability. Removal of this variable will prevent our attempts to understand and monitor 
the influence family stability on income in relationship to other variables concerning places, 
households and individual characteristics. 


Frank Lenk
Director of Research Services
Mid-America Regional Council
600 Broadway, Suite 200
Kansas City, MO 64105
www.marc.org


Ph. 816.701.3237 (direct)
flenk@marc.org
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From: Sinke, Suzanne
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: Question on # marriages
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 1:17:06 AM


Dear Barbara Harris,
As someone who studies the history of marriage in the U.S. I strongly urge you to retain the question on
number of times married in the community survey form. 
Regards,


Suzanne Sinke
Associate Professor
Department of History
Florida State University
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From: Huynh, Timmy N.
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: RE: ACS to Drop Marriage Question
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 4:36:13 PM


Dear Dr. Brian Harris-Kojetin:
 
My name is Timmy Huynh, and I currently work at Oak Ridge National Laboratory and will be a
doctoral student in sociology/demography this upcoming fall at Penn State University.
 
It has been brought to my attention through the Population Specialty Group of AAG (Association of
American Geographers) that the Census Bureau is planning on dropping the question regarding
“number of times married” from the American Community Survey. I believe such a move would
severely compromise historically-reliable research data on family demography, particularly for
divorce and certain types of family structures.
 
Please consider not dropping the “number of times marriage” question from the ACS.
 
Very much obliged,
Timmy Huynh
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From: Orphe D
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Cc: ipums@umn.edu
Subject: Re: ACS to Drop Marriage Question
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 4:07:37 AM


Why is marriage so important?


Marriage data is important because married life and marital stability has implications for factors such
as labor force participation, allocation of resources within the household, fertility/population growth
etc... which when aggregated have important consequences for economic growth and welfare.
 "Dropping" the marriage question will make it difficult for researchers to continue to work on
studies that offer valuable welfare enhancing policy recommendations for the benefit of future
generations.


Kind regards,


Orphe Pierre Divounguy
Department of Economics
 
Ph D candidate| University of Southampton | Murray Bldg 58/Room 2025| Southampton SO17 1BJ
Lecturer| University of Portsmouth | Richmond Building |Portland Street, Portsmouth PO1 3DE


https://sites.google.com/site/orphedivounguyeconomist/


Subject: ACS to Drop Marriage Question - Comments Needed by May 16!
From: ipums@umn.edu
To: orphedivounguy@live.com
Date: Mon, 6 May 2013 15:25:03 +0000


Minnesota Population Center: Home of the IPUMS Is this email not displaying correctly? View it in your browser.


Dear IPUMS User,
 
I am writing to alert you that the Census Bureau is planning to drop the question on "number of times
married" from the American Community Survey. For those of us who study family demography, this
change would be a major loss. The times married question is not only vital for understanding blended
families, it is also necessary for basic studies of nuptiality and marital instability.  A recent working
paper by Sheela Kennedy and myself demonstrated that the ACS is the only reliable source currently
available for national divorce statistics. Without the number of times married, however, the divorce data
will be badly compromised; for example, it will be impossible to construct a life table for first marriages,
or to estimate the percentage of people who have ever divorced.
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The news of this plan appears in the Federal Register in a single sentence at the end of an otherwise
harmless notice of request for comments. If you believe as I do that this change would significantly harm
the nation's statistical infrastructure, you should make your feelings known to the responsible OMB desk
officer, Dr. Brian Harris-Kojetin. He can be reached at (202) 395-7245 or by email at
bharrisk@omb.eop.gov. The deadline for comments is May 16.
 
Thank you,
 
Steven Ruggles
Regents Professor
Director, Minnesota Population Center


Minnesota Population Center | University of Minnesota


Copyright © 2011 University of Minnesota, All rights reserved.
Our mailing address is: 
Minnesota Population Center
225 19th Ave South
Minneapolis, MN 55455 
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From: David B. Elesh
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: The Proposal to Drop the Number of Times Marriage Question
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 3:45:43 PM


Dear Dr. Harris-Kojetin,
 
I write to urge you not to proceed with the proposal to drop the question regarding number of times
a person has married from the American Community Survey.  I write both as a professor of sociology
and as director of Temple’s Social Science Data Library.  Divorce is a huge and contentious issue in
American society, and the question is the only reliable way to estimate the percentage of persons
who have ever divorced or to create a life table for first marriage.  Dropping the question would
severely damage research on one of our most basic institutions.  Please do not do so.
 
 
 
David Elesh
Department of Sociology
Temple University
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19122-6089
Tel: 215-204-1441
Fax: 215-204-3352
 



mailto:delesh@temple.edu

mailto:Brian_A._Harris-Kojetin@omb.eop.gov






From: Gary Lind
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: Times married question proposal
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 10:41:46 AM


Dr. Brian Harris-Kojetin,


I am surprised at the proposal found in the last line of the recent publication, "Submission for OMB Review; Comment
Request
A Notice by the Commerce Department on 04/16/2013" regarding the removal of the number of times married question. In
my judgement as a researcher, this is a grave error and would seriously hinder investigations into the effects of marriage
and divorce, which are vital topics of interest in our day and age, and surely will be in the future, particularly as the political
landscape toward the institution of marriage is changing. 


I would ask you to seriously reconsider this proposal.


Thank you,


Gary Lind


PhD Student, Economics
Rice University
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From: Allen, Samuel K.
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: "Number of times married" from the American Community Survey
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 9:22:35 AM


Dr. Brian Harris-Kojetin:


The Census Bureau's plan to drop the question on "number of times married" from the American
Community Survey is discouraging and I hope you will consider keeping it in the survey.


Respectfully,


Sam Allen


Samuel K. Allen, PhD


Associate Professor of Economics


Department of Economics & Business


Virginia Military Institute


333 Scott Shipp Hall


Lexington, Virginia
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From: Jeff Zax
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: "Number of times married" question
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 4:27:23 PM


Dear Dr. Harris Kojetin,


Please do not drop the question regarding the number of times married from
the ACS! I understand that marriage practices have become so fluid that
perhaps some people no longer care about what they are like. But the
pivotal role that marriage plays in family formation is all the more
demanding of study when alternatives are more numerous.


Yours,
Jeffrey S. Zax
Professor
Associate Chair, Undergraduate Program
Department of Economics
University of Colorado Boulder



mailto:jeffrey.zax@Colorado.EDU

mailto:Brian_A._Harris-Kojetin@omb.eop.gov






From: Rebecca Sun
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: "number of times married" on ACS
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 3:23:44 AM


I think it's a useful stat to keep track of. Thanks!


This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are 
addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the system manager. Please note that any views or opinions 
presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the company. Finally, the recipient 
should check this email and any attachments for the presence of viruses. The company accepts no liability  for any damage caused by 
any virus transmitted by this email.
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From: Hoffman, Christine
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: dropping times married
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 1:09:03 PM


Dear Dr. Brian Harris-Kojetin,
 
I am writing to ask that you retain the ACS question on number of times married.  It is one of those
fascinating bits of information that would be hard to find elsewhere and can lead to interesting
questions and insights.    Thank you.
 
Christine Hoffman
Planning Department
Data Analyst
Philadelphia Corporation for Aging
642 North Broad Street
Philadelphia, PA 19130
215-765-9000  x 5064
Find information and ideas about pets and Elders at www.phillypetsandseniors.org
 


CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This email may contain information that is confidential or privileged. If you are not the intended recipient,
any disclosure, copying, distribution or other use of the contents of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in
error, please contact the sender immediately and then delete the email and any attachment from your system. Thank you for your
cooperation.
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From: Robert Tamura
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: keep marriage question & add fertility question!
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 10:35:43 AM


I would like to defend the question “How many times have you been married?” for inclusion in the
ACS.  It is bad enough that total number of children ever born has been removed from the Census,
and apparently was never included in the ACS, but to remove marriage questions is DUMB.  How do
you think economists can estimate marriage rates and divorce rates?  The importance of marriage
and fertility is paramount to the survival of any society.  It is bad that the government believes that
the CPS is good enough to ask fertility, but please keep the marriage question in the ACS!  Please
add the fertility question to the ACS as well!


Robert Tamura
Professor of Economics
Clemson University



mailto:robert.f.tamura@gmail.com

mailto:Brian_A._Harris-Kojetin@omb.eop.gov






From: Martha Farnsworth
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Cc: Wallman, Katherine K.
Subject: military use of marriage question
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 8:49:12 AM


Dear mr. or ms. harris,


I am a contract researcher for a military thinktank, currently working
on a study for the Department of Defense. I cannot speak about it in
detail (this is an unsanctioned, unofficial comment). The research is
not yet completed, but I can see already that the variable on multiple
marriages describes an important difference between recent veterans and
non-veteran civilians, one that may affect their transition to civilian
life.


Because the DoD does not do its own research, but leaves it to their
thinktanks, I'm not sure how to make this comment official, but at least
I can put it on your radar (if not on theirs).


Sincerely,


Martha Farnsworth Riche
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From: Christopher Swann
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: number of times married in ACS
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 12:14:05 PM


I am writing to urge you to retain the the question "number of times married" in the
ACS. Being able to understand marriage and divorce patterns is critical for
researchers in demography, economics, sociology and other disciplines.


Sincerely, 


Chris


-- 
Christopher A. Swann
Department of Economics 
462 Bryan Building
Greensboro, NC 27412-0001
(336) 334-4502
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From: Giannarelli, Linda
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: re: ACS marriage question
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 2:57:07 PM


Dear Dr. Harris-Kojetin: 
 
Hello.   I’m a Senior Fellow at the Urban Institute who specializes in research related to income and benefit programs. 
As you can guess from the subject line of my e-mail, I’m writing today to state my support for retaining the ACS
question on the number of times that someone has been married.  I have both a general reason and a specific reason
for believing that this variable should be retained.
 
The general reason is that this variable is important for our overall marriage and divorce statistics -- information that
helps provide context for many analyses of family incomes, changes in family composition, etc. 
 
The specific reason I want to “save” this variable is that its availability will contribute to my own future research using
ACS data.  I have always started from the “IPUMS” version of the data, which adds value to the ACS by imputing
information about family inter-relationships--in particular relationships among people in subfamilies.  Of course, my
ideal situation would be for that additional relationship information to be added to the ACS!  But since that’s highly
unlikely, the next-best situation is for the IPUMS researchers to have at their disposal the most information possible to
inform their imputations, including the number-of-times-married variable.
 
Thanks for your attention.
 
Sincerely,
Linda
 
Linda Giannarelli
Urban Institute
Senior Fellow
 
 


From: IPUMS Project [mailto:ipums=umn.edu@mail123.us4.mcsv.net] On Behalf Of IPUMS Project
Sent: Monday, May 06, 2013 11:31 AM
Subject: ACS to Drop Marriage Question - Comments Needed by May 16!
 


Minnesota Population Center: Home of the IPUMS Is this email not displaying correctly? View it in your browser.


 


IPUMS


 


Dear IPUMS User,
 
I am writing to alert you that the Census Bureau is planning to drop the question on "number of times
married" from the American Community Survey. For those of us who study family demography, this
change would be a major loss. The times married question is not only vital for understanding blended
families, it is also necessary for basic studies of nuptiality and marital instability.  A recent working
paper by Sheela Kennedy and myself demonstrated that the ACS is the only reliable source currently
available for national divorce statistics. Without the number of times married, however, the divorce data
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will be badly compromised; for example, it will be impossible to construct a life table for first marriages,
or to estimate the percentage of people who have ever divorced.
 
The news of this plan appears in the Federal Register in a single sentence at the end of an otherwise
harmless notice of request for comments. If you believe as I do that this change would significantly harm
the nation's statistical infrastructure, you should make your feelings known to the responsible OMB desk
officer, Dr. Brian Harris-Kojetin. He can be reached at (202) 395-7245 or by email at
bharrisk@omb.eop.gov. The deadline for comments is May 16.
 
Thank you,
 
Steven Ruggles
Regents Professor
Director, Minnesota Population Center
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From: Ana Ferrer
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: the marriage question
Date: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 7:54:12 AM


Dear Dr. Harris-Kojetin, 


I would like you to reconsider dropping the marriage question from the ACS. The
number of times married question is vital to understand blended families and
necessary for basic studies of nuptiality and marital instability.   In addtion, as a
researcher in economics of the family, I can assure you that wihtout this information
understanding labour force participation in households will be severely handicapped.
In particular inwhat affects the most vulnerable households of single parents.


Thanks very much for your consideration


Ana Ferrer
Associate Professor of Economics
University of Calgary


 


Sent from my iPad
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